June Minutes of Condo Association – June 17 2015

In attendance were John Blische, Noel Foster, Ted Sookiasian, Mary Lou Beeck, Keith Emanuel, and Dorothy Reilly

Executive Session – Delinquencies and collections are $38,000.  Some small balances – those of previous owners who have moved away – have been removed from the list.

Two new leases were reported: 201 unit Q and 202 unit K.

Regular Session began at 6:30 pm.  Residents Nancy Cline, Jack Cronin, Helen Farro and Donna Blische also attended.  The minutes from May meeting were approved.

Financials:  Keith reported expenses through April over budget by $4,474.  Utilities are running higher than budgeted as well as several other items.  The total obligation to the condo association relative to flooding damage repairs in 200, 201 and 203 last winter expected to be $7,000 – representing insurance deductible and depreciation.

Repairs and Maintenance:  
l. Water backflow testing in all buildings has been completed; all buildings passed.  Testing was not needed in the past but now is required annually.

2. Additional leak in building 204 outside entryway has been reported.

3. Leak in 207 fourth-floor closet was repaired; 3 shingles replaced

4. Northwest Pest, our contractor to provide periodic treatments for boring bees and ants will provide additional treatments whenever needed under their contract.  Treatment of invasive birds by Northwest recently required the removal of 3 nests from porches at 207 and chemical treatment of areas, costing $125.

5. Vent repairs will be discussed when planning next year’s budget.

6. The transfer of $12,188.27 from reserve account to operating account was initiated to pay for repairs to attic insulation at 200 and for final payment of reserve study.

Old Business:  

l. The association charter, lost in 2012 because personal property forms were not filed in 2011, will be re-established and renewed through the efforts of a residential agent (paralegal).  Personal property and renewal forms for 2012 were signed by the officers.

2. Board voted to submit to lawyer our case against Ryan Homes for recovery of damages related to sprinkler pipe flooding in 200, 201, 203 and increased insurance premiums related to same.  Also of concern is design flaw associated with sprinkler pipes in those 3 buildings.

3. Relative to reserve study recommendation to double our current contribution to reserves, Board wants to look at the items more closely, re-evaluating what needs to be done and when.  (Looking at immediate needs for upcoming budget).
4. As reported in May, a second-opinion inspection was obtained of repair work to sprinkler pipe insulation in 200.  Findings revealed pipes not completely wrapped and some exposed pipes.  Original work was done by a master electrician and a certified insulator, whom Keith will contact relative to this complaint.  Additional estimates will be obtained from other contractors for the remaining two buildings, with work to be completed in the autumn.

5. Some board members are still dissatisfied as to the responsibility for parking lot maintenance resting merely on the “condo plat” and a legal opinion pertaining thereto.  They would like to see a recorded, written document denoting responsibility.  Keith has recommended discussing the issue with the developer’s representative at the annual HOA meeting.   Also looking for any documents which might have been signed by first condo assn. president.  

Questions asked by residents:

1. Could move-in/out fees be put in specified account for designated usage?  Answer: not in current budget, which uses those funds for general expenses.  Could be set up differently next time.  

2. Nancy Cline wanted to note in minutes her thanks to Dot and Bill Reilly for cleaning and painting in three buildings this spring.

3. Report of pet damage to back yard of 203—burned-up lawn caused by urine stains.  Resident would like to post a small sign in area.  Everyone concurred with that decision.

4. Question regarding dead holly trees on property.  Dot will email Brickman regarding removal of dead bushes from condo landscaping.
5. Question asked regarding painting of window frame at 201 L, long deferred.  Board voted to have the painting done.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

Submitted by Dorothy Reilly

